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Dear Parents/Guardians, Students & Friends of SFX 
 

Easter has just concluded. For many, it would have been a welcome four day break from the business and stress 

of life. 
 

If we had the opportunity to consider the actual story of Easter then several powerful messages quickly arise. 

One such message is that of service. 
 

The scriptures tell of Jesus washing the feet of his disciples. This is a remarkable 

action, particularly when put into its historical context. At this time there were 

no concrete footpaths or tarred roads. Instead the walkways were mainly just dirt 

and mud. Therefore, the feet of travellers were normally dirty and in need of 

cleaning before entering a home. It was the job of slaves to clean the feet of 

those more fortunate. 
 

Jesus challenged the disciples by deciding to wash their feet. He acted as a mere 

slave and became the lowliest of all. Peter actually objected and declared that 

there was no way that Jesus was going to wash his feet. But Jesus then took the 

opportunity to explain that anyone who considered themselves as a leader must 

also be prepared to serve. And not just serve, but serve humbly without any 

recognition, reward or acclamation.  
 

This action, like so many of the passages from Scripture, was quite challenging 

and even confronting. It was counter-cultural and unpopular two thousand years ago and is still unpopular today. 

But it also carries significant truth. A truth that becomes apparent when we consider those people in history who 

have been a significant cause for good in the world. 
 

This was also the message of Pope Francis when he visited the Regina Coeli prison in Rome last week and 

washed the feet of a dozen inmates. He said, ñThis is service. This is Jesus. He never abandons us. He never 

tires of forgiving us. He loves us so muchò. 
 

The action of Jesus in washing the feet of the disciples was all about love through service. Whenever we act, 

take the time to serve other people with humility and sincerity, then we are living the message of the Gospels 

and we are living a good life. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Br Robert Sutton 

Principal 

 

 

 



 
 

On Friday, 16 March, St Francis Xavierôs College 

hosted the 25th Annual óBattle of the Bands.ô The four 

competing bands: The Spring Flower Show, Fungus, 

Maple Syrup and Mañuka, were excellent and performed 

with confidence to a captivated audience.  
 

Big congratulations to Maple Syrup for winning this 

yearôs event, and a special mention to SFX Allsorts, who 

played an amazing rendition of óLiving on A Prayerô and 

óHorses.ô  
 

A special thank you to our judges, Anna Kerrigan, 

Alison Van Gaal and David Geise, as well as Julia 

Minors and Joe Angeli who were hosts.  
 

The VET Entertainment classes provided excellent 

assistance as Stage Managers, Media and Crew on the 

day. Thanks also to Mr Baker, Mr Baldwin and Ms 

Beletich who organised, auditioned and set up the event. 
 

Jessica Law 

Year 11 Entertainment Student 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 

From the  
Careers    Desk  

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Only 50 places available. Notes are available from Mrs McLoughlin . 
 

 
 
 

Changes to Admission to  

Universities across Australia 
 

In 2018, a new website will be launched, similar to a 

óhubô that will bring together, in one place, relevant 

admission information for available university 

undergraduate courses. This will enable students to 

compare the admission requirements and processes for 

all Australian universities in one place. 

 

The website will provide information such as:  
 

¶ Course entry requirements ï including any minimum 

ATAR required for entry, portfolio, interview or 

additional test requirements 
 

¶ Details of special considerations available ï such as 

ATAR-related adjustment factors (e.g. ñbonus 

pointsò), school recommendations, work experience, 

etc. 
 

¶ Course pre-requisites ï what other study you need to 

have already completed and any bridging courses that 

may be available to help you meet these requirements 
 

¶ How previous students gained entry to a particular 

course/university, including the spread of ATARs 

with which past students were offered places in the 

course. 

 

By 2019, all universities and other higher education 

institutions in Australia will be consistent in the way 

they describe their admission information by using the 

same terminology and language for their entrance 

requirements. 

 
 

D E F E N C E  F O R C E  T A L K S  
T h u r s d a y ,  1 2 t h  A p r i l  
L u n c h t i m e  ï T h e a t r e t t e 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Register for a MyDay event at: csu.edu.au/myday  

Completed forms go to infoevents@csu.edu.au 

Thursday, 19 April  2018 - Orange Campus 
Dental Science, Clinical Science, Pharmacy, 

Physiotherapy, General Studies (Science).  

 

Tuesday, 17 April  2018 ï Wagga Wagga Campus 

Animal and Veterinary Sciences  

Friday, 20 April  2018 ï Bathurst Campus   
Communication and Creative Industries.  Watch this 

video to see how CSU's strong industry connections can 

help your students gain employment in the 

Communications industry.  

  

    Mrs Julie McLoughlin  
       Careers Coordinator  
 

P: 02 4961 2863  
F: 02 4961 2384  
E: julie.mcloughlin@mn.catholic.edu.au  

 

  

mailto:infoevents@csu.edu.au
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fyZYl4mgJLM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fyZYl4mgJLM
mailto:julie.mcloughlin@mn.catholic.edu.au


 

 

 

A different way  

to do schoolies 
 

 
 

 

Schoolies Unearthed is a travel experience developed 

in response to frequent requests from students to offer an 

alternative to the typical óparty weeksô in the Gold Coast 

and Byron Bay. 
 

A 10 day overseas journey that focusses on hands-on 

community service work, Schoolies Unearthed combines 

óoff-the-beaten-pathô exploration with adventure 

activities in destinations such as Borneo, Vietnam, 

Vanuatu and Thailand.  
 

A trained, adult leader accompanies teams at all times as 

they backpack their way through a completely new 

country and culture, celebrating their high school 

graduation in a rewarding and meaningful way. 
 

Further information at 

www.antipodeans.com.au/schoolies-unearthed. 

Contact Sam Wade, Program Manager 

sam@antipodeans.com.au or 0435 357 538 

 

 

 

AFTT - Academy of Film,  
Theatre & Television Open Day 

 
 
 
 
 

1 2  M a y .  9: 3 0 a m  t o  2: 3 0 p m 

4 1  H o l t  S t r e e t ,  S u r r y  H i l l s  
 

Meet tutors and speak to current students  

about their experiences. 

http://www.aftt.edu.au/events/open-days/register-for-

our-next-open-day 

 

 

 

 
There have been many changes over the past year with 

the NSWPF recruitment process. The new website and 

Facebook page is a great source of information to those 

students wanting to join. See Mrs McLoughlin or visit 

http://www.police.nsw.gov.au/recruitment OR 

https://www.facebook.com/nswpoliceforce/ 

 
 

ADF Gap Year Applications Open 
 

A Gap Year in the Australian Defence Force is a great 

way to try out a career in the Navy, Army or Air Force. 

It is a fulfilling year of adventure, experiences, 

mateship, learning, leadership and travel. 

https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-

education/gap-year/?faqCategory=1454724d-6b5c-4a69-

b6fd-7ce4341b9fa4&faqTag=recruitment-process 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Drama Department  

proudly presents  
 

 
 
 
 
 

Friday, 4 May at 7:30 pm 

Saturday, 5 May at 7:30 pm 
 

Civic Playhouse  
 

Tickets available from Ticketek from mid April 

 

Phone 4929 1977 

   

 

 

 

http://antipodeansabroad.cmail20.com/t/t-l-ujjuyhk-phtujkiky-r/
http://antipodeansabroad.cmail20.com/t/t-l-ujjuyhk-phtujkiky-y/
mailto:sam@antipodeans.com.au
http://www.aftt.edu.au/events/open-days/register-for-our-next-open-day
http://www.aftt.edu.au/events/open-days/register-for-our-next-open-day
http://www.police.nsw.gov.au/recruitment
https://www.facebook.com/nswpoliceforce/
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-education/gap-year/?faqCategory=1454724d-6b5c-4a69-b6fd-7ce4341b9fa4&faqTag=recruitment-process
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-education/gap-year/?faqCategory=1454724d-6b5c-4a69-b6fd-7ce4341b9fa4&faqTag=recruitment-process
https://www.defencejobs.gov.au/students-and-education/gap-year/?faqCategory=1454724d-6b5c-4a69-b6fd-7ce4341b9fa4&faqTag=recruitment-process


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CCC Team Triathlon 
 

On Thursday, 1 March, six of our students travelled to 

the International Regatta Centre in Penrith to compete in 

the NSWCCC Team Triathlon. Our students competed 

incredibly well, with some students experiencing a 

triathlon track for the first time. Our boys finished in the 

óTop 5ô of CCC schools and 17th overall. With our girls 

placing 6th out of the CCC schools and 20th overall of 

about 180 schools. 
 

A very big effort and great results! 

Boys Team:  Swimmer- Jack Curran  

Cyclist- Stephen Fityus 

Runner- Bryce Zerbes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Girls Team: Swimmer- Ella Cameron 

Cyclist- Lucie Fityus 

Runner- Imogen Mahony 

 

 

 

Swimming 
 

 
 

 

Our swimmers have had a busy start to the year, 

competing at the St Pius X carnival and the Diocesan 

Carnival already this term. Our SFX students dominated 

in their senior events, rewarded with some incredible 

results as well as most students qualifying and 

progressing to compete at the NSWCCC Swimming 

Championship on April 6. Well done to our competitors 

and best of luck at the CCC Carnival.  

 

Swim Team:  Jack Curran, Ethan Coates, Claude 

Castaldi, Isaac Fogarty, Ella 

Cameron, Isabella Hawke, Nicola 

Owen, Emily Curran, Emma Preece, 

Mary Betell, Kayla Hatcher. 
 

 

 
 

 

Mrs Amanda Corrigan 

Sports Coordinator 
 

SFX 

 
R E P O R T  

 

 

R E P O R T 
 



 

 

 

 

CCC Cup- Rugby League 
 

 

On Wednesday 7 March, SFX had 

two teams compete in the CCC Cup 

at Thornton against, All Saints 

College Maitland, St Paulôs 

Booragul, St Clareôs Taree and St 

Josephôs Aberdeen. Both teams 

played incredibly well. Not having 

competed as a team before they 

were able to make some set plays 

and find the try line on numerous 

occasions to place them in the 

finals.  

 

The day concluded with the SFX 

Blueôs finishing second and the 

SFX Gold finishing third. Well done to all of the boysô 

who competed. SFX will now progress through to 

compete in the School Boy Trophy Tournament in Term 

2.  

 

Well done boys!

 

Knights 9ôs- Girls Rugby League 
 

On Friday March 9, our Girlsô Rugby League team 

competed in the Newcastle Knightôs 9ôs Gala Day and 

were the overall winners of the Senior Division, beating 

Hunter Sports High, St Paulôs Booragul, Toronto High 

and Callaghan College.  

 

Our girlsô played incredibly well, showing great skill 

and tactics. They convincingly won all of their games 

and have qualified to compete in the Newcastle Knightôs 

Knockout Competition where they will compete against 

the Hunter Valley Region finalist in Term 2. We are 

very proud of the girls and wish them all the best as they 

prepare for their next competition.  

Nicole Nathan, Lakesha Nathan, Ebony James, Jade 

Feeney, Ruby Springthorpe, Ruby Cheney, Julia 

Minors, Jane Purcell, Belle Hewitt, Chloe Eather,  
 

 
 

 

 

Upcoming Sport Events 
There are some Representative Sport opportunities for 

NSWCCC and Diocesan Sport: (Register online for all 

NSWCCC Sports https://www.csss.nsw.edu.au/nswccc-

home.aspx) 

 

¶ Northern NSW Rugby League Selections- April 11 

¶ Dio Touch Carnival- April 12 

¶ Dio Football Trials ï May 2 

¶ Rugby Union XVôs Gala Day- May 3 

¶ Regional Surf Titles- date TBC 

¶ Waratah Cup Qualifying Round- May 10 

¶ Dio Cross Country- May 10 

¶ Dio Football Tournament- May 24 

¶ CCC Basketball Championships- June 25-26 

¶ NSWCCC Boys AFL- registrations close May 1 

¶ NSWCCC Union- registrations close May 4 

¶ NSWCCC Basketball- registrations close May 4 

¶ NSWCCC Netball- registrations close May 8.


